[image: image1.png]> Dauphin

A SoFthal

|||||||||||||



Softball 
Dauphin Athletic Association

April 5, 2017 @ 7:00 - Minutes
Township Building Meeting Room

Attendance:  Jason Kieffer,  Amy Kieffer, Becky Hannon, Mark Wolfe, Jessica Paul, Brad Updegrave, Terry Barkley, Chris Barnes,  Adam Shickley, Steve Harris, Steve Ludwig and Ryan Fisher
Welcome – Jason  
Reading and Acceptance of Prior Minutes – Becky approved,  Ryan Fisher motioned, Brad Updegrave 2nd.
Treasurer Report – Jessica  
  Report approved, Terry Barkley motioned, Mark Wolfe 2nd
· We still have outstanding registration fees/fundraiser buyouts. Jessica to reach out to coaches.
· Jessica proposed using more funds to print color programs TY.  Consensus was to remain with Black and white programs TY.
· We were informed that DAA dues were going to increase from $500 to $1,000.   It was decided to not vote on this change until we were able to review the new contract on what exactly was covered.
Committee Reports:



· Equipment Coordinator – Mike Bertsch
· Nothing to report
· Uniform Coordinator – Laura Updegrave
· All uniforms were distributed
· The visors came in but instead of royal blue, they were navy.  It was decided that we would send them back to get the correct color.
· Registrar – Adam Shickley 
·  Still are receiving registrations - one 10U and one 8U.  Also lost one in 10U
· Jessica has insurance information that she needs to get to Adam.  
· Fundraiser – Matt Scott/Jason Kieffer 
· Reviewed raffle tickets and prefer if they are all in by April 12
· Some girls did not get their tickets until late so if extra time is needed to sell them, Jason will accept late
· Field Coordinator –  Mike Young /Jason Kieffer
· Baseball and Softball schedules are loaded on the website
· Requested that we get all Game schedules loaded also.

· Teener field is unusable right now but it is being worked on.  

· Will look into the possibility of using Hagy fields for practices.
· Perry County League Representative – Mark Wolfe
· All pitching machines have been calibrated ( setting in the underside of the shield).  
· Attempted to get the 10U Tournament date changed due to Mothers Day conflict, but was unsuccessful.

· All coaches should have received the Perry County email with all game schedules.  Jason Kieffer will forward the email out to all coaches to make sure everyone has it.
· East Shore League Representative –Denny Wonsick
· Their games are all scheduled for the season.
· DAA Representative –Jason Kieffer 
· Continued discussions on the DAA agreement.  Will get a copy sent out to the board.
· Reminder of the Butch Beard services scheduled at the fields behind the elementary school after opening day ceremonies

· Discussion about a possible Golf Outing in Sept.
· Baseball Representative –Chris Barnes 

· Baseball will be purchasing supplies for the concession stand this weekend.

· Looking for the Deep Fryer- check with Tim S. 

· Discussion on the no smoking policy at the fields.  Should we send out an email reminding parent of the no smoking policy?  We do have signs, but not everyone is reading/seeing them.

· The Tball field has been vandalized.  This has been reported to the park authority.  Questioned whether the police were notified?  We are working on repairing the fence before opening day.
· Website:  Josh Hagopian 
· Josh is updating the sponsor section as we get them in.
· Concession Stand Coordinator – Amy Kieffer
· Kelly from baseball is stocking the concession stand this weekend.
· Baseball has agreed to help with staffing the stand during the 8U tournament

· Sunday May 7th, softball will begin staffing the stand

· Discussion on assigning 3 days for each softball team, to run the concession stand.
· Sponsors – Jason Kieffer  
· Continuing to receive sponsor checks and Jason will assign sponsors to each team..
· The banner company, RK graphics can make adjustments to the banners up to 3-4 days before we actually need them.
· Pictures – Amy Kieffer 
· Picture forms have all been handed out.  
· Do we want to include the pictures in our opening day program?  Color would cost $500 vs black and white $150.  Decision made to just stay with Black and White.
Old Business:
· Opening Day       Sat. April 22, noon
· Pitch Hit and Run      Sat. April 29th,  noon
· We will need a “Time to Sign Up” created to help staff the event.  2 people for each station: Registration, Running, Pitching and Hitting.  Also need concession volunteers

· Need to build kits:  9 12U balls, 9 8U balls, 9 baseballs
· Need T’s , one pitching mound, a 200 or 300ft measuring tape.
New Business:

· Field Clean-Up Day   not scheduled.  Jason will just call a few of the guys to get together.
· Krunch 12U travel team would like to use the mule, the 1st base bags, bolt drags and some other misc equipment for their practices.  Consensus was to allow them to do so but we need to get a letter stating no liability if they get injured using the equipment.

· The ripped flag flying on the one pole on Sheetz field will be changed out before opening day ceremonies.  
Steve Ludwig motioned for the meeting to be adjourned, Chris Barnes 2nd 

